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Update on the pending request for a zoning change on the 1.6 acres at 1701 Herr Lane:

Signature Health Care – Jefferson Place. As anticipated the owners of the Berkshire Hatha-

way-Parks and Weisberg, Realtors have purchased this property and plan to construct a new

office building. They are currently in the early stages of requesting a zoning change from the

current R4-Single Family to OR-Office Residential. The case is scheduled to be presented

to the Metro Louisville Planning Commission at the Old Jail Building, 514 West Liberty Street

on Thursday November 21, 2019. This meeting is the regularly scheduled Planning Commis-

sion meeting and will start at 1:00 pm and continue until all cases are heard.

Requests for zoning changes are researched by Planning and Design staff. The Commission

holds a public hearing and votes to recommend approval or denial to the proper legislative

body. Public testimony is taken at this hearing. The Commission limits the time for the pres-

entation of testimony and reading statements on behalf of someone else is not permissi-

ble. Authority for final approval or denial rests with the proper legislative body. In this case

the legislative body will be the Graymoor Devondale City Council. For more information I en-

courage residents visit the Planning Commission website https://louisvilleky.gov/government/

planning-design/planning-commission.

Also, on November 19,, 2019 from 5:00 pm until 8:00 pm, District 7 Metro Council Member, Paula McCraney will host

the Westport Road Corridor meeting in the Westport Middle School Gym. The purpose of this meeting is to discuss

plans to improve safety, traffic and access along Westport Road.

While attempts are being made to ensure this newsletter reaches residents before the meetings noted above, in the

event the newsletter does not reach households in time, city signs were placed around the city alerting residents to

visit the city website for information about public meetings.

As the City is made aware of public meetings related to Graymoor-Devondale, information is posted on the City web-

site http://www.graymoor-devondale.com under the EVENTS tab.

Residents are encouraged to visit the City website http://www.graymoor-devondale.com and register to receive the

city newsletter and emails about public meetings regarding our city. Even if residents sign up to receive the newslet-

ter in an email, the city will continue to mail the newsletter to your home address.

In some cases we may use the Reach Alert system to notify residents of the meetings. Residents must register to

receive any Reach Alerts. Information on how to register for the Reach Alerts can be found on the Graymoor Devon-

dale website under the NEWS tab.

Many residents have expressed concerns about drainage issues. Graymoor-Devondale is continuing to work with

MSD to resolve some of the issues. While some progress has been made it is a very slow process. I encourage any

residents that are having drainage issues to report their issue directly to MSD via their Customer Service Online Por-

tal or Email CustomerRelations@LouisvilleMSD.org. Please do not assume someone else or the City of Graymoor-

Devondale reported the issue.

While the time-change reduced the daylight time available it has not reduced the enthusiasm of kids, pets and adults

that like to play, bike, run and walk through our city during the early evening hours. We encourage everyone to wear

reflective clothing, put reflectors on their bikes/helmets, use reflector pet collars and tags. Runners and walkers
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Residents interested in receiving an email

with the city’s newsletter and email notifi-

cation about public meetings regarding

Graymoor-Devondale are encouraged to

visit http://www.graymoor-devondale.com,

scroll to the bottom of the page and then

complete and submit the “Sign up for up-

coming newsletters” form. Email informa-

tion from Graymoor-Devondale will be

sent from newsletters@graymoor-

devondale.com.

should travel facing traffic in areas where there are not sidewalks. It’s important that pedestrians see vehicles that are

approaching them in the event a driver is distracted. When bicycling, you will want to ride on the right so you are go-

ing in the same direction as automobile traffic.

I am looking forward to the city sponsored annual December Holiday Decorating Contest. Since the judges will tour

the city on December 14th from 7:00 pm until 8:30 pm to select the winners, everyone is encouraged to have their

decorations on and in working order for the judges. In addition to bragging rights, the winner of each category will

receive $75 from the city. Good Luck to everyone!

City officials and employees would like to wish everyone a safe and Happy Thanksgiving Holiday weekend.

MSD Contact Information

Residents with sewer or drainage problems or concerns should call MDS Customer Relations at

(502) 420-6000, send an email to mailto:CustomerRelations@Louisville MSD.com or log onto

Louisvillemsd.org and “chat” with a Customer Relations Representative. MDS representatives are

available to customers 24/7, 365 days each year.

Residents may be required to reach out to MSD several times to report their issues.



www.graymoor-devondale.com 3

The speed limit on Graymoor-Devondale’s streets is 25 miles per hour.

August-November 2019 Graymoor-Devondale News

Graymoor-Devondale Holiday Decorating Contest

Judges will be touring Graymoor-Devondale from 7:00 pm till 8:30 pm

on Saturday, December 14th to evaluate all of the city’s decorated

homes. Judges will select a winner for each of the following Holiday

Decorating Contest categories:

> Best Door

> Best Holiday Lighting

> Best Use of Traditional Decorations

> Most Festive

While it’s important to make sure your holiday decorations have curb ap-

peal and are in working order, please ensure the decorations are safe

and do not obstruct the house number on your house.

The winner of each category will be awarded a $75 cash prize. Good

Luck to everyone!

Yard waste must be in open containers or paper bags or

bundled

Limbs or branches should be tied in manageable bundles no

longer than three (3) feet and placed at the curb the night before

your scheduled Waste Management System pick-up day.

Yard waste that is not in containers or paper bags or that is not

tied in bundles will not be picked up.

Also, as a reminder, Waste Management Systems will not pick up

yard waste in plastic bags.
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Graymoor-Devondale News

1500 Lynn Way, Louisville, KY 40222

City Council Meeting 6:30 PM

Council meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month at the City
Office. Residents are welcome.
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911 Life-threatening or serious physical injury, emergencies.

Call this number for EMS, fire or police.

327-2677 Graymoor-Devondale Police cell phone for the officer on duty.

574-5471 Sheriff’s Department Dispatcher. Ask for the Graymoor-Devondale police.

Pet Nuisances

Residents are expected to be respectful of our city and other residents and should ensure

their pet is a welcomed member of our community too. When walking their (leashed) dogs,

residents are expected to carry bags to clean up and remove any waste left by their dog.

Accomplished Artist from Graymoor-Devondale

Ann Adamek, a long-time resident of Graymoor-Devondale, has had three watercolor paintings accepted in the art

exhibit “Art in City Hall.” This is a juried exhibit that will be on display in the Metro Louisville City Hall, 601 W. Jeffer-

son St. for one full year beginning October. 2019 through October 2020. Congratulations Ann

Resident Thanking Residents

Loretta Kuchenbrod of Corlon Court. wants to say “Thank you” to the great people of Graymoor-Devondale who helped her out after a traffic

accident in the city. She truly appreciates such great neighbors.


